CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held remotely by Zoom Video Conference on Thursday 4 March 2021 at 1900hrs.
Attendance by Zoom were Chairman Cllr J Williams, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting,  Mrs L Doggett, Mrs S O’ Brien, RDH Jackson,  CJ Morris, MAT Harbour and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs K Silk and  D Meyer.
In Attendance     Mr C Page attended the meeting.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were received.
Minutes of the meeting held by Zoom Meetings on 4 and 18 February  2021 were confirmed. To be signed at a later date. The Minutes from 9 July 2020 to 18 February 2021 were signed by the Chairman on 5 March 2021. 
Matters Arising
Email 18/01/2021 Welsh Ambulance Services NHS Trust with a request to register the Council’s defibrillators to their Control Centre. The Clerk checked the defibrillators but was unable to collect the relevant details and informed the Welsh Ambulance Services who replied that they would get in touch with the Volunteer Bureau at the CRIC. to ask for more information.

Email 20/01/2021 UK Web Archive. The National Library of Wales would like to provide public access to archived copies of the Cwmdu and District Community Council website. They required the Council’s permission. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to them and he emailed the National Library with the Council’s permission.

Email 21/01/2021 One Voice Wales with details from HM Land Registry of a Survey of Community and Town Councils in Wales. The Council is to register all public sector body land by 25/02/2021. The Councillors informed the Clerk that the Village Halls were not owned by the Council and the only public land owned by the Council was the War Memorial, Vedw Wood and the small triangle of land in front of the Bwlch Village Hall. The Clerk completed the survey on 12th February 2021.
Replacement Clerk – Interview Panel to brief Councillors.
The Chairman informed the Councillors that the interview panel had recommended that Mr Bharat Khaneka be appointed to the Clerk’s position.

It was proposed that Mr Khaneka be appointed to the Clerk’s position starting on 1st April 2021 with a handover period of one month and that Major (Retd.) RAB Doak should finish on 30th April 2021. 

Proposed by Cllr Mrs L Doggett and Seconded by Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting.  Carried.

The Chairman would inform Mr Khaneka by telephone and also telephone the unsuccessful applicant. The Clerk was to follow this up with emails to confirm the appointment.
The Clerk is to arrange a handover programme and a tour around the Council area including the Village Halls, Notice Boards and Allotments etc. He is also to get a specimen Contract of Employment from One Voice Wales for the Chairman and Mr Khaneka to agree and sign. There is some Council property to be handed over including the new laptop computer, photocopier, safe, shredder, two Council Chains of Office (one in safety deposit box in the bank). Council letters signed by two Councillors will be required for the Bank to authorise statements to be sent to Mr Kaneka and transfer details of the safety box to him for security reasons.
There are 20-25 boxes of files and the Council has authorised The Clerk to shred as many as are not needed under the terms of the Council’s Retention / disposal Policy.  
Highways / Playgrounds
Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting informed the Council that there was a manhole cover balanced on top of a large manhole at the edge of the road leading from the Tretower Court to the A40 and she stated it was unsafe. The Clerk reported it to the Highways Supervisor who visited Tretower but was unable to find the location. The Clerk checked and informed him of the exact location. 
Cllr RDH Jackson reported that the 30Mph speed limit signs on the B4560 approach road into Bwlch from Llangorse had been damaged when the hedges were cut. The Clerk reported this to the Highways Supervisor who informed the Council that he had instructed the local inspector to action works if required.
An email was received from the Outdoor Recreation Officer which informed the council that the memorial bench in the playground at St Michaels Close, Cwmdu needed to be removed or replaced. Cllr Mrs JE Block informed the Outdoor Recreation Officer that she would approach the carpenter to ask him to make good the damage to the bench.
Cllr Mrs JE Block reported that the verges on the side of the road leading to the caravan site had been used for storage of many very large boulders which had caused a lot of damage on the verges. The Clerk was to check it and report it to the Highways Supervisor if necessary.
Correspondence

The following emails numbers 1- 3 had been forwarded to the Councillors.
1. Email Tracy Gilmartin-Ward
FW: WLGA coronavirus email update 12.02.2021 sent 15/02/2021
187 KB
2. Email Tracy Gilmartin-Ward
FW:WLGA coronavirus email update 19.02.2021 sent 22/02/2021
266 KB

3. Email Adrian Osborne (Powys Teaching Health Board - Communications) PTHB COVID-19 Vaccination Stakeholder Bulletin - 1 March 2021 sent 02/03/2021 1 MB
4. Email Heddlu Dyfed-Powys Police
COVID-19 Vaccine Scam letters. Sent 02/03/2021
7 KB
5. Letter Wales Air Ambulance Charity with thanks for the Council’s donation of £100.

6. Email One Voice Wales with details of the new Development Officer for Mid and West Wales.

7. Letter Brecon and District disabled Club 11/02/2021 asking for financial support. £100 was approved by the Council.
8. Email Crickhowell Town Council 20/02/2021 with details of their preparation of plans for the Death of a Senior National Figure.
They also asked the other Councils for their plans. The Clerk replied with a Nil Return.

9. Email Dyfed-Powys Police with details on how to protect against phishers / scams.
10. Email Dyfed-Powys Police 19/02/2021 with details and a poster about “Dog theft Awareness.” The Clerk put the posters in the Village Notice Boards.
11. Email Tracy Gilmartin-Ward 16/02/2021 with Electoral Reform Newsletter from the Welsh Government January 2021.

12. Email Tracy Gilmartin-Ward 22/02/2021 with a press release about a new Chair for One Voice Wales.

13. Email Census Engagement Manager 02/3/2021 with publicity about the census taking place on Sunday 21 March 2021.
The Clerk had forwarded several important emails to the Councillors during February including the latest Government guidance on the coronavirus.
Planning
1. Planning Applications 20/18780/FUL and 20/18718/FUL were submitted on 06/01/2021 with amended details and replies were required by 27/01/2021. The Clerk resubmitted the Council’s original comments to BBNPA on 14/01/2021.

Email 04/02/2021 C & D Civic Society  5 - Councils membership and  C&D Civic Society collation to bring WG and BBNPA to account for their lack of direction / approval of the Co-Op /A40 access. This email was sent to all Councillors and there was a short discussion about this and the Councillors proposed that the Council support the Civic Society to reinforce the opposition to the planning application. The Clerk wrote and informed the Chair of the Civic Society that the Council supported their opposition to the planning application.

2.Planning Application – 20/19190/FUL – 08/01/2021 – “Demolition of existing Woolaway bungalow and construction of replacement 3 bedroom 2 storey dwelling.” At Riverside, Felindre, Cwmdu. A reply was required by 29/01/2021, however the Planning Officer gave the Council an extension to reply by 05/02/2021. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 04/02/2021 with the Council’s comments..
3. Planning Aid Wales Training – “Planning from Start to Finish” – an Online Training course designed for Councils in Wales. Full access to this course for up to 20 members of a single Council costs £150.00. All Councillors can access and watch the course again and again for the whole year. Planning Aid Wales required all Councillors email addresses before the start of the online course. They also asked for Councillors first names. The Councillors have to sign up to the GDPR data – agreement with Planning Aid Wales and Cllr Mrs S O’Brien is to be the group administrator. Some of the Councillors have used this service.
Accounts
1. Brecon and District DisABLed Club - £100.00
Proposed by Cllr Mrs JE Block and seconded by Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting. Carried.
2. The Councillors proposed to purchase the HP 14” FHD Intel 15.4 GB 256 GB Storage Laptop from the Vision Computer Centre in Abergavenny. The Vision Computer Centre Manager will be setting up the new laptop on Wednesday 10th March 2021 and then transferring all Council files from the Clerk’s computer on to the new Council laptop. This could take three hours and an invoice will be presented for the next meeting.
3. The Clerk has paid the monthly payments of £14.39 for December 2020, January and February 2021 for the Zoom account.
4. Bank Balance - £12969.03 – Council - £7701.39  The War Memorial Restoration Fund stands at £5267.64.
Playing Fields and Allotments 

Various points concerned with the playing fields are to be dealt with after the lockdown has been eased.
Council Website
The website manager emailed the Council with his report on carrying out the work necessary to comply with the website accessibility regulations. The Councillors accepted his report and the Clerk emailed the website manager and asked him to go ahead with the necessary work. This is in hand.
Clerk’s Points

1. The Minute book has not been signed since March 2020. It was arranged that the Clerk would take the two books to be signed to Cllr RDH Jackson who would arrange to give them to the Chairman to get them signed.

2. The cheque book has to be signed and the Clerk will deliver it to Cllrs RDH Jackson and Mrs HG Sweeting on Friday 5th March 2021 to get it signed.

3. The Members payment / expenses form for 2020/21 needed to be signed by all Councillors. The Clerk would distribute copies to those Councillors who have not yet sent them in to the Clerk.
Meeting Closed at 2000 Hrs.

